
I am writing to vehemently OPPOSE HB 3020, which seeks to declare “Jesus Christ as King.” 


First, I am appalled that taxpayer monies and legislative time are being wasted in this effort. As 
a Christian and a pastor’s wife and seminary graduate, I can tell you that this is the last thing 
Jesus Christ would declare. He repeatedly stated he was NOT an earthly—his kingdom is in 
heaven and those that seek him will find him. 


Second, this legislation is making my treasured state a laughing stock. What does it improve? 
What does it change? Not a thing. 


STOP wasting time and money on trashy legislation. Those that seek Christ will find him. I 
gather that some of my state legislators could use some remedial Bible studies. 


Jan Russell

4910 157th Ave SE

Davenport, ND 58021


